# 2022 — 2023 学年度下学期高三第三次模拟考试试题

# 英 语

命题人:沈阳二中 韩彦瑾 韩玲

抚顺一中 翟宇实

考试时间:120分钟

满分:150分

#### 注意事项:

1. 答题前, 考生务必将自己的姓名, 准考证号填写在答题卡上。

2. 答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。

3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What will the man do later?

A. Go to a party.

B. Do his work.

C. Catch a bus.

2. What could Mr. Hopkins probably be?

A.A repairman.

B.A salesman.

C.A policeman.

3. How much will the woman pay for the glasses?

A.\$90.

B.\$150.

C.\$240.

4. What does the man want to do?

A. Have a rest.

B. Wash the dishes later.

C. Talk about his day.

- 5. What does the man mean?
  - A. He missed the speech.
  - B. He lost his way to the train station.
  - C. He couldn't understand what the lecturer said.

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What has the man been doing recently?

A. Making TV shows.

B. Acting in a film.

C. Training dogs.

7. What does the man think is mainly needed in his job?

A. Patience.

B. Skills.

C. Talents.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. How does the woman feel now?

A. Excited.

B. Upset.

C. Angry.

9. What did the woman do well?

A. Driving uphill.

B. Making turns.

C. Parking.

高三英语 (三模)一 1

10. Why did the woman hit a car?

A. She failed to use the handbrake.

B. She didn't see it at all.

C. She drove too fast.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. Where are the speakers?

A. At a travel agency.

B. At a train station.

C. At school.

12. What is the most convenient way to travel around Europe?

A. By car.

B. By plane.

C. By train.

13. Which country are the two speakers both going to visit?

A. Italy.

B. Germany.

C. France.

听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

14. Where was the man born?

A. In India.

B. In Scotland.

C. In Austria.

15. What was the purpose of the man's travel?

A. To look for his wife.

B. To find out what he was interested in.

C. To get more information about his mother.

16. What has the man been doing since the 1970s?

A. Making large objects used outdoors.

B. Producing unique home-used objects.

C. Doing experiments with different kinds of bowls.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. What is the speaker mainly talking about?

A.U.S. students and their future jobs.

B. The life of students in the U.S.

C. Higher education in the U.S.

18. What jobs do American graduate students hope to find?

A. Those that are interesting and well-paid.

B. Those that are very challenging.

C. Those that are quite special.

19. What is the graduate students life like in America?

A. Meaningful.

B. Tough.

C. Interesting.

20. What do most American graduate students think of spending time on their studies?

A. It is unnecessary.

B. It is not rewarding.

C. It will pay off.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

## ▲ Allerton, Liverpool

£ 590,000



A large-area lawn would look at home on a traditional red-brick campus. Six miles south of the University of Liverpool and the "knowledge quarter", it is part of Allerton Priory, designed and built by Victorian gothic architect Alfred Waterhouse in the early 1800s for a local merchant and now separated into apartments. There's a three-bedroom duplex on the lower ground and ground floor. The living room has floor-to-ceiling windows and views of the grounds, and there's a private gate for residents leading to Allerton Manor sports car club.

Fine & Country, 0151-947-0810

#### ▲ Halton, Lancashire

£ 285,000



This environmentally-friendly home is in the eco-settlement of Forgebank in the village of Halton on the suburbs of Lancaster. It may suit the buyers who have chosen to settle close to the city they studied in. The complex sits on the banks of the River Lune and next to the Forest of Bowland. A two-bedroom home covers 1,050 sq ft with a balcony. The funky yellow kitchen cabinetry is by local carpenters.

The Modern House, 0203-795-5920

## ▲ Eddington, Cambridge

£ 689,950



The local government of Cambridge is developing a new sustainable residential district two miles north of the city center with 3,000 homes, 2,000 postgraduate rooms for the University of Cambridge, sports facilities, a market square and park lot. One of the newest phases is Knights Park. There's a two-bedroom, two-bathroom luxury flat on the fourth floor of the Florey building with no stamp duty to pay.

Hill, 01223-607-200

#### ▲ City center, Bristol

£ 565,000



This two-bedroom, first-floor apartment is in a pastel-colored, period townhouse on the waterfront in the heart of Bristol's nightlife, with a parking space, a lift and views of the Floating Harbour and the Arnolfini arts center. Beyond is the tree-lined Georgian gardens of Queen Square in the old town. The University of Bristol is a 30-minute walk away.

Knight Frank, 0117-317-1996

21. Which is TRUE about the house in Allerton?

A.It has a history of more than 300 years.

B.It is part of the University of Liverpool.

C.It's in the possession of a local businessman.

D.It enjoys an open and broad view of nearby grounds.

22. What do Halton and City center have in common?

A.Buyers can get into a forest conveniently.

B.It's easy for people to find a place to park.

C.People enjoying water views may like them

D.They were both designed by Local architects

23. Which number is someone who likes sports likely to dial?

A.0151-947-0810

B.0203-795-5920

the same of balling in the orth

.C.01223-607-200

D.0117-317-1996

Fashion always influences people, Isabella Springmuhl Tejada from Guatemala, one of the first professional fashion designer with Down syndrome, is proving that fashion goes beyond normal limits.

Tejada who discovered her hobby in childhood said, "I think that fashion design is in my blood." After all, her grandmother had a studio where she produced Guatemalan-style clothing. And, when she was young, Tejada's mother gave her fashion magazines to read. Tejada spent hours of her childhood reading the magazines and designing paper dresses for her dolls. By the time she reached high school, Tejada had decided to enter the world.

After being refused by several fashion schools because of her Down syndrome, Tejada found her own path. She signed up for a clothing-making course, where she began to make clothing for "worry dolls", finger-sized traditional Guatemalan dolls. And she created life-sized dolls and dressed them in the colorful clothes that she's now famous for. This-design experience greatly helped Tejada. She fell in love with traditional Guatemalan patterns and colors. She explained, "I'm lucky to work with traditional cloth, inspired by our culture and representing our country."

Tejada also pioneered fashion design for people with Down syndrome. She said, "It is difficult for people like me to find suitable clothes. We can be shorter or weaker. That's why I decided to

design clothes that would be perfect for people with Down syndrome."

Tejada has created her brand, Down to Xjabelle. The new brand took off right away. It made it all the way to London Fashion Week. And the great designer has plans for the future as well. Tejada said, "I want people all over the world to know my designs and to know that people with Down syndrome can do what they set out to do. I want to be able to live on my own."

24. What awakened Tejada's love for fashion design?

A. Her visit to a design school.

B. Her family's strong influence.

C. Her efforts to fight her disease

D. Her work experience in a famous company.

25. What effect did designing clothes for dolls have on Tejada?

A. It proved her ability to run a business.

B. It inspired her to learn about different cultures.

C. It strengthened her wish to travel around the world.

D. It increased her interest in traditional design styles.

26. What does Tejada want to convey through her words in the last paragraph?

A. She won't let her disability limit her.

B. Her illness has been successfully cured.

C. Her brand is facing serious competition.

D. She can't please normal customers with her design ideas.

27. What may be the best title for the text?

A. A special designer turns her dream into reality.

B. Fashion is closely connected with daily life.

C. Learn the value of traditional culture.

D. Develop a hobby from an early age.

C

About 400 high school students from Western Pennsylvania and the neighboring state of Ohio joined a heated discussion recently on "China: What Does the Future Hold?"

"It's either going to turn out really good or really bad—who knows?" said Braveen Ragunathan, a senior from an Ohio high school. In his mind all Americans are connected to China in some way.

The forum was held in Pittsburgh, once a US industrial center, now facing job-cuts because of competition brought about by globalization. The aim of the forum is to help American students learn more about the outside world.

Elliott Blackwell, a junior at the Neighborhood Academy, said the forum let him know more about how China's economic development will affect America in the future.

Some students, although impressed by China's economic boom, expressed uneasiness about the

nation's practices and differences from the American way of doing business and politics.

"China is a power coming up, so they might challenge us," Paul Amon, a junior from Oil City High School, said. "I'd hope that China can be our partner but I think that we'd <u>clash</u> along the way because we're too different," he added.

George Riley, a teacher explained: "The view of China is usually negative and I think that's fueled by the media."

However, some negative feelings are not from the media. Merri Ebel is a senior at East Allegheny High School north of Pittsburgh. Both her parents lost their jobs recently. The company they worked for said it was cheaper to produce goods in China rather than the US.

"China is just this big question mark. China was just a big country with millions of people that no one really knew about because it was so far away and our class was more American history based,"

she said.

For better or worse US teenagers are eager to know more about China, the forum shows.

- 28. From the passage we know that most US teenagers\_\_\_\_\_
  - A. know only a little about China
- B. know much about China
- C. know nothing about China
- D. like China very much
- 29. What do the underlined word in Para 6 mean?
  - A. conflict
- B. support
- C. cooperate
- D. help

30. The main reason why China in their eyes is usually negative is probably that\_\_\_

- A. what their teachers say affects them
- B. How their classmates behave affects them
- C. newspapers and online news affects them
- D. the forum being held affects them
- 31. What is the best title of the passage?
  - A. Teenagers in the US.
  - C. Cheaper goods in China.

- B. Job-cuts in Pittsburgh.
- D. China in American teenagers' eyes.

Ι

Set in the snow-covered Himalayan mountains, Nainital's waterways and forests are popular places for tourists. The road to Nainital is covered with woodlands that elephants, snakes, and squirrels always use as well. Nainital's wildlife and human visitors exist together in the same place, but increasing tourist traffic causes a danger to some of these animals while they cross the roads. Then on the way to Nainital, an eco-bridge appears on a busy highway.

A forest manager said, "This is a rich forest, and elephant, leopards, deer and bulls move in this area. Drivers can see these large animals from some distance and slow down or stop, but they seldom do so for animals like snakes, lizards and squirrels." To make things safer for these smaller animals, an eco-bridge was built.

No iron was found in the building of the 90-foot-long bridge. It was only made from materials like bamboo and grass and high up in the air above the road. Workers are now growing grass and plants to cover the bridge in order to attract animals. It is hoped that a green bridge will draw animals to use it. Meanwhile, it is always attracting tourists, who stop to take photos of the amazing bridge. It will make drivers realize how dangerous their high driving speed will be to animals and then reduce their speed.

Although the eco-bridge is the first Indian wildlife bridge for small animals, Indian people have recently worked on a number of projects to help cars and larger animals share the road. For example, six bridges were built over a highway in the Annamalai Hills. These bridges were built to support monkeys in reaching both sides of the highway. On India's busy National Highway 44, several bridges have successfully enabled large wild animals to cross the crowded highway. Plans for more animal crossings are already carried out in India, including one for elephants on the Chen-nai-Bangalore National Highway.

India has some of the most unique wildlife in the world. Hopefully, nature—based city planning will benefit both India's native wildlife and its human neighbors.

- 32. Why was an eco-bridge designed on the way to Nainital? A. To attract more tourists to go there. B. To keep small animals safe. C. To protect some rare animals.

D. to prevent wild animals hurting people.

33. What is special about the eco-bridge?

A. It is cost-effective to build.

B. It is the first bridge in India.

D. It draws on the natural materials. C. It can improve visitor's safety.

34. What is expected of the drivers after the building of the bridge?

- A. Avoiding taking photos of animals when they are passing by.
- B. Using the new bridge only if it is necessary.
- C. Visiting Nainital's forests as little as possible.
- D. Improving their awareness of slowing down for wild animals.

35. What is the main idea of para 4?

- A. Indians' effort in building wildlife-friendly highway systems.
- B. The difficulties of building animal crossing in big cities.
- C. Why most highways in India are safe for wild animals.
- D. How animal crossing influence wildlife and humans.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂 黑。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Most of us look forward to weekend as a time to relax and connect with friends and family. But as the weekend comes to an end, many of us are instead experiencing a looming sense of anxiety and even fear the upcoming week. 36. Polls say 75% to 80% of people experience these Sunday scaries. Even though the Sunday scaries are common, they are manageable.

Don't forget to relax.

When structuring your Sunday, try not to cram in too many chores. If you're feeling more stress in general, it's important to make space for relaxing activities to ground (使平静) yourself. And there's no right way to relax. Maybe a body scan meditation. Maybe a mid-afternoon shower or bath. Maybe an engaging movie or show. 37...

Try to figure out what's really causing you to fear the week. Is it a deadline, meeting or presentation? Even if there's not a single reason behind your Sunday anxiety, organizing the stress you expect from the week ahead into bite-sized chunks can help make it all more manageable.

Create multiple to-do lists.

39 . Therefore, you might as well have more than one lists. One for tasks that need to be completed immediately, another for tasks that are less urgent, and a final list for tasks that you'd like to complete at some point. Seeing these can help put into perspective what's important and what you can let go of for now.

Create some excitement for the week ahead.

Having something to look forward to gives you something to think about that's pleasing, rather than only focusing on the fear you feel. \_\_40\_. Instead of focusing on the awful things you expect from the week, build excitement over a lunch date with a friend you've been meaning to catch up

A.Identify your anxiety sources

- B. Don't be afraid of what will happen
- C. It's a form of reshaping your thoughts
- D. Experts have given this worry the name "Sunday scaries"
- E. Sometimes you have to deal with several tasks meanwhile
- F. This is an opportunity to give yourself proper time to relax
- G. Whatever feels like a helpful distraction to step out of the scaries

| 第一节 完形填空(共15   | 小题;每小题1分,满分                | ·15分)  |   |  |
|--|----------------------------|--|---|--|
| 阅读下面短文,从   | 短文后各题所给的四个                 | 个选项(A、B、C、D)中发   | 选出可以填入空白处的最佳  |  |
| 选项,并在答题卡上将i  | 亥项涂黑。                      |  |   |  |
| Ryan Ang, a stude  | nt, at Hackensack High     | School, is also a taler  | ated businessman. For over a  |  |
|  |                            |  | be better at the game. "My  |  |
|  | as young as seven to adu   |  |   |  |
|  |                            |  | iced a lot. One day, Ang was  |  |
|  |                            |  | become a trainer and that's   |  |
| how his business 46  |                            |  | hearing a delined may and   |  |
| the state of the s |                            | but as he 47 more  | e clients, he started charging  |  |
| \$25 per hour-long sessi   | on. Then in mid-March      | , when New Jersey school   | ols were forced to 48 due   |  |
|  |                            |  | se he didn't want to risk his   |  |
| and their <u>50</u> .  |                            |  |   |  |
| Later Ang took his   | lessons to the internet b  | out stopped51 He   | left them open to anyone who  |  |
| enjoys playing basketbal   |                            |  |   |  |
| Ang's long-term  | dreams, however, 53        | beyond basketball. "   | I'd love to play for college.   |  |
| And when in college, l   | d' d also like to 54       | in nursing. It's time  | for me to give back to my   |  |
| community," said Ang.  | "It's such a               | see kids continue to w   | work hard, even in times like   |  |
| these."  |                            |  |   |  |
| 41.A. magical  | B. profitable              | C. effective   | D. economical   |  |
| 42.A. clients  | B. entertainers            | C. fans  | D. companions   |  |
| 43.A. curious  | B. particular              | C. anxious   | D. crazy  |  |
| 44.A. drilling   | B. guiding                 | C. instructing   | D. experiencing   |  |
| 45.A. requested  | B. desired                 | C. recommended   | D. commanded  |  |
| 46.A. took off   | B. paid off                | C. broke off   | D. went off   |  |
| 47.A. identified   | B. encountered             | C. accompanied   | D. gained   |  |
| 48.A .close  | B. restore                 | C. decorate  | D. struggle   |  |
| 49.A. response   | B. stop                    | C. survival  | D. control  |  |
| 50.A. fortune  | B. safety                  | C. job   | D. money  |  |
| 51.A. affording  | B. cooperating             | C.charging   | D. accusing   |  |
| 52.A. concerned  | B.cautious                 | C. content   | D. confident  |  |
| 53.A. recognize  |                            |  | D. extend   |  |
| 54.A. consist  | B. benefit                 | C. attempt   | Addition of the second of the |  |
| 55.A. career   | B. blessing                | C. wonder  | D. phenomenon   |  |
|  | 小题1.5分,满分15分               |  | T - L I - C - T - C - |  |
|  | E空白处填入一个单词:                |  |   |  |
|  |                            | [19] 그런 사람 경기 아니라, 그 보고 있는 것 같은 아이들은 중 주기를 가장하고 하고 있는데               | all over social media, Chinese  |  |
|  |                            | 입물이 현대 선생님들이 아는 이렇게 되었다고 있다고 있다면서 보면서 아들이 아이들을 잃었다면 하는데 하다고 있다면 하나요. | ne in the spotlight. Hot liquid   |  |
|  |                            |  | lls. Sugar art is pretty popular  |  |
|  | s beautiful enough to int  |  | 59  |  |
|  |                            |  | e outline of the figure   |  |
|  |                            |  | ugar is added to support the  |  |
|  |                            |  | zig-zags or other patterns,   |  |
|  |                            |  | d sugar 61 (differ) from  |  |
|  | gets every shape just righ | 유민이는 경영하다 그 이번 지하면 되는 것이다고 하는데 말하다면 보다고 있다.                          | painter has to work quickly,  |  |
|  |                            |  | on a certain figure64_ is   |  |
| And the second of the second o |                            |  |   |  |
| inspired by nature or wildlife in forms of a dragon, fish, monkey, bird or flower basket. This ancient Sichuan art form might not be as common as it once was, but it still has the power to amaze65_  |                            |  |   |  |
| Carrage art form might   | not be as common as It     | one was, but it still lia  | o mo ponor to unitable  |  |

英语知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

(tourist) who come across talented street artists that make these amazing creations.

#### 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(满分15分)

假定你是学校英语报记者,你校上周五举行了一次旧物交换活动。请你写一篇短文,报 道此次活动,内容包括:

- 1.活动时间与地点;
- 2.活动情况;
- 3.活动反响。

注意:1.词数80左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节, 以使行文连贯。

An old stuff swap!

#### 第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两端,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

"I wish we hadn't come on this trip! "Jeff's voice echoed across the narrow canyon(峡谷). His father stopped, breathing heavily. "This is hard on you, but you've got to come through with courage!" He gently placed his hand on the boy's shoulder. "Now, I don't know if I can make it without stopping every so often. You're young, but you're strong and fast. Do you remember the way back from here to the road, if you had to go alone?"

Jeff flashed back to the painful scene of Mark, his seventeen-year-old brother at their campsite. His leg was bitten by a snake yesterday and they did first aid with the wound so that it wouldn't get so serious before they returned home. But this morning Mark couldn't move, and the pain got worse. He needed medical attention right away otherwise he might lose his life. The only way is to get the rescue helicopter as soon as possible. They had left their phone in the car, which was stopped out of the canyon and it must have been out of power by then. Leaving Mark at the campsite and seeking help was their only choice.

"Jeff, could you do it?"

Jeff looked to the end of the canyon, several miles away. He nodded and a plan began to take hold in his mind. "What is the name of that little town we stopped, Dad?" There must be a hospital there.

"Flint. We parked at the side of the road a few miles out of Flint."

Jeff nodded. Then they continued climbing. Stone by stone, they made their way up the canyon. Gradually, Jeff's father grew smaller and smaller in the distance. Jeff waved to him and then climbed toward the road. Two hours later, he finally reached the road and struggled toward the town, almost exhausted.

"Can' t stop," he thought. "Mark's in big trouble. Keep going." Suddenly, he saw a truck heading toward him. "Hey, mister!" he shouted, waving both arms. He began to jog toward the truck, and then broke into a full-speed run.

注意:1. 续写词数应为150左右;

2. 请按如下格式在在答题卡的相应位置作答。

| D     | 4 |
|-------|---|
| Para  |   |
| 1 ala |   |

|             | The driver saw Jeff and brought his truck to a stop.   |
|-------------|--|
| ξþ          | taligin kendena legi baksaka, biti igi lagunyay esa misay istana majur marahi in ini ini ini ini ini ini ini i |
| ri<br>Loren | Para 2: Hours later, Jeff came to himself  |
|             |  |